
 

Minutes from Meeting April 14th, 2022 
 
Members present: Sam Butler, Mike Trasatti, Carl Orio. Also 
present were Joe Jordan and Hannah Rizzo, who are both expected 
to be confirmed as members at the next Select Board meeting on 
April 25th. 
 
Membership Discussion: After her recent election to the Select 
Board, committee secretary Holly Patterson’s resignation was 
accepted by the remaining members of the committee, leaving two 
positions vacant to be filled by Mr. Jordan and Ms. Rizzo. Mr. 
Butler also announced that he would be resigning from the 
committee in June given his election to the Budget Committee. 
After a brief discussion, Mr. Orio proposed that the April 
election of officers be postponed until the May meeting when the 
Committee would be presumed to have a full complement of 
members. Mr. Trasatti seconded, and the proposal passed 
unanimously. 
 
The remainder of the meeting consisted of a general recap and 
discussion of the Committee’s first year for the benefit of Ms. 
Fried and Mr. Jordan. Mr. Orio moved, and Mr. Trasatti seconded, 
that Ms. Rizzo request a joint meeting with the Town’s 
Conservation Committee to discuss possible common interests. At 
the end of the discussion it was decided that: 
 

1) Mr. Butler will contact Fire Chief Brian Murray about the 
current status of the town’s PFAS study; 

2) Mr. Butler will ask the Select Board if it would be 
possible for the Committee to examine the town water report 
submitted by HAWC several years ago. 

3) Mr. Orio will look into employing the NH DES Registered 
Water User (RWU) system to catalog and identify town water 
wells (approximately 650 wells). 

 
Our next meeting is planned for Thursday, May 12th at 7:00. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:35. 
 


